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To administrations of ITU Member States 
 
 
Subject: Implementation of Resolution 908 (Rev.WRC-15) – Availability of the application 

“e-Submission of Satellite Network Filings”  
 
  
Reference: Circular Letter CR/427 dated 13 March 2018 
 
 
 
The Radiocommunication Bureau is pleased to report to the ITU-R membership that, following 
successful testing by administrations, and further to the approval by the 78th meeting of the Radio 
Regulations Board (16 July – 20 July 2018) of revised and new rules of procedure (RoP) on the 
receivability of forms of notice, the online application “e-Submission for Satellite Network Filings” 
will be available for submission of all filings for space services from 1 August 2018.  

As from 1 August 2018, all filings under Articles 9 and 11, Appendices 30, 30A and 30B and 
Resolutions 49 (Rev.WRC-15), 552 (Rev.WRC-15) and 553 (Rev.WRC-15) in application of the 
procedures of the Radio Regulations, or comments related to a BR IFIC, shall be submitted using the 
ITU web interface “e-Submission of satellite network filings” available at  
https://www.itu.int/itu-r/go/space-submission. Upon receipt of a submission, an automatic 
acknowledgment will be sent to the registered e-mail addresses of “Administration” and “Operator” 
users of the notifying administration for this application. The attention of Administrations is drawn 
to the fact that notices submitted using “e-Submission of satellite network filings” do not require 
any separate confirmation by telefax or mail. 

In order to get access to the system, administrations are requested to first designate an 
Administration Manager to the Bureau via telefax (+41 22 730 5785). This designated Administration 
Manager can then authorize access to the system for other Administration Users, Operator 
Managers and Operator Users (see Circular Letter CR/427 for more details about the various 
assigned roles). In this regard, all users (and their respective roles) registered in the system during 
the testing phase of “e-Submission for Satellite Network Filings” will be carried forward to the 
production system as from 1 August 2018. Administrations who wish to either remove the list of 
users for their respective Administration or replace it with a new list should inform the Bureau 
accordingly.  

After being assigned the access rights, users may log into the system and submit satellite network 
filings or comments by going to the abovementioned webpage. 

https://www.itu.int/itu-r/go/space-submission
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